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May 9, 2025 
 
Co-Chair Girod, Co-Chair Nosse and Members of the Joint Committee on Ways 
and Means Subcommittee on Capital Construction: 

The Center for Hope and Safety (CHS) is based in Salem and we serve victims 
and survivors in Marion and part of Polk Counties. Operating since 1973, CHS 
provides a safe environment for survivors of domestic violence, sexual assault, 
stalking and human trafficking and to educate the public about the issues 
surrounding victimization. Last year we served 11,300 survivors in person, 
provided over 10,000 nights of emergency shelter, and had 38,000 contacts to 
our organization for information, crisis services, and safety planning. 

We are requesting $700,000 in lottery bonds to complete critical repairs to our main advocacy office 
building. The building, built in 1967, is in dire need of a roof replacement, drywall repair, electrical and 
HVAC upgrades, seismic retrofitting and parking lot replacement. This project is ready, and the 
environmental review is complete. This project is needed to keep the property accessible and safe for years 
to come.  We are requesting 51% of the project funds.   

Additionally, we have submitted letters of support from five legislators (attached here) to the full Joint 
Committee on Ways and Means. The broad and bipartisan support for our work in Marion and Polk 
counties is greatly appreciated by CHS and the people we serve.  

When a survivor needs CHS services and support, the Advocacy Office is where it all begins – the 24-7 
hotline and direct advocacy happen in this location. Connections to emergency shelter, safety planning, 
clothing, food and other critical supports are provided at the Advocacy Office daily.  

In the words of one survivor after years of domestic violence, “I was scared, and you were there – I will 
never forget how you helped me move forward with my life. My children and I now have stable and safe 
housing. I want to thank the program for being able to help me with food boxes, shelter and clothes. Thank 
you for not leaving me alone when I had lost all hope in myself. Thank you for showing me I am worth so 
much more than I thought I was.” 

Thank you for consideration of our lottery bond request. At CHS we believe that everyone deserves a life 
free of violence.  

Sincerely,  

 
Ashley Carson, Executive Director  
























